December 2004

Land Rover Woodbridge
335 Route 1
Avenel, NJ 07001

Attention: Michael Sabine, Service Manager
Subject: Recall Repair Notification B186
Dear Mike,

Recently you were contacted by telephone and requested to hold a 2005 Freelander that is in your
inventory (SALNY22275A452370). The vehicle in question has a passenger side airbag that may have
been manufactured with a substandard component. Testing by the supplier and Land Rover revealed that in
the event of a passenger airbag deployment, the defector panel could shatter in a small number of airbag
assemblies. This could in turn damage the deploying airbag and permit the deflector fragment to release
into the passenger compartment of the vehicle.

We appreciate your cooperation in managing the repair of the single affected vehicle in your inventory.
Appended to this letter is a "Recall Repair Notification" bulletin that instructs you in the repair of the vehicle
and provides the necessary part number and warranty claim information. The campaign number for this
problem is B186. Due to the limited number of affected vehicles, this letter and the appended Technical
Information Bulletin will be your only notification of this repair. It will not be posted to InfoTrail.

Please ensure that your staff is made aware of this situation. It is important that the repair is expeditiously
performed and the claim is promptly filed following standard parts ordering and warranty procedures. Once

again we appreciate your assistance. If you have any inquiries please contact the Land Rover Technical
HelpLine at 888/577-8577 Option 3.

We apologize for any inconvenience that the Quarantine hold may have caused.

Yours sincerely,

0—_

Kevin Phelps
Technical Service Manager



